
Resolution of Appreciation 

David Phillips 

 

WHEREAS, David Phillips began his employment with Tarrant County as Chief 

Building Engineer on September 4, 1990; and 

WHEREAS, David’s early private sector experience in HVAC service provided him 

the foundation that propelled him to a 30-year career with the Tarrant County Facilities 

Management Department; and   

WHEREAS, after 14-years of hard work, education, and great success at Tarrant 

County, David was promoted to the role of Director of Facilities Management in May of 

2004; and 

WHEREAS, David is respected and recognized for his innate and proven ability to 

successfully direct and coordinate numerous new construction projects throughout the 

years, as well as major renovations to County buildings, including the Historic Courthouse, 

and to seamlessly provide for the management and maintenance of a campus of over sixty 

(60) facilities at multiple locations throughout the County, more than double the number of 

buildings from his start date in 1990; and 

WHEREAS, David leaves a legacy as a Tarrant County employee who has always 

maintained the highest standards in his work ethic, integrity, and commitment to Tarrant 

County and the over 130 employees he manages in his department; and 

WHEREAS, on November 30, 2020, David will retire from Tarrant County with over 

30 years of invaluable service; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that we, the Commissioners Court of 

Tarrant County, do hereby recognize David Phillips for his years of exemplary service to the 

citizens of Tarrant County. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, we have hereunto set our hands and cause the seal of 

Tarrant County to be affixed this 24th day of November 2020. 


